File No. 18-0529

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the California Victim Compensation and
Government Claims Board, Joint Powers of Verification Unit (JPVU) Sub-award.

Recommendations for Council action, SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL OF THE MAYOR:

1. REQUEST the City Attorney or designee to accept and execute the grant award
agreement in the amount of $772,076 for continuation funding in support of the JPVU from
July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019.

2. ACCEPT the funding in the amount of $772,076 from the State Victim Compensation and
Government Claims Board and the County of Los Angeles (County).

3. AUTHORIZE the Controller to:
a. Establish a receivable from the County in the amount of $772,076.

b. Establish the following appropriation account within Fund No. 368/12: Account No.
12P501- Joint Powers Verification Unit - $772,076:

c. Transfer $493,561 from Fund 368/12, Account No. 12P501 to Fund 100/12, Account
1010 - Salaries, General.

d. Transfer, upon receipt of grant funds, up to $194,809 from Fund 368/12, Account
No.12P501 to Fund No. 100/12, Revenue Source 5361 - Related cost
reimbursements - Other funds.

4. REQUEST the City Attorney or designee to prepare Controller instructions for any
necessary technical adjustments, subject to the approval of the City Administrative Officer
(CAO), and REQUEST the Controller to implement the instructions.

Fiscal Impact Statement: The CAO reports that the total project cost is $896,355 of which
$772,076 will be reimbursed by the County. There is no cash match requirement. The General
Fund contribution is $124,279 for related indirect costs (Central Services and Department
Administration) not reimbursed from the grant. The general fund contribution was included in the
adopted FY 2018-19 budget. No new contribution will occur.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

Summary:

At a regular meeting held on June 27, 2018, the Public Safety Committee considered a June 6,
2018 CAO report relative to the California Victim Compensation and Government Claims Board,
JPVU Sub-award in the amount of $772,076 received by the City Attorney's Office. After an
opportunity for public comment, the Committee recommended to approve the recommendations
inthe CAO report. This matter is now submitted to the Council for consideration.


https://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkconnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=18-0529

Respectfully Submitted,

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

MEMBER VOTE
ENGLANDER: YES
O'FARRELL:  ABSENT
BUSCAINO: YES
RYU: YES
RODRIGUEZ: YES
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